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Last week our year 3 students returned from their first camp at 

Phillip Island Adventure Resort. Despite the inclement weather 

the students continued on with all their activities and enjoyed 

participating in many new experiences. Thank you to all our staff 

who attended the camp for their commitment to our children 

and the camping program at PLPS. 
 

Our year 2 students enjoyed inviting family and friends into the 
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afternoon. The expo allowed the students to share the learning 

that has taken place throughout the term, primarily within their 

science and writing units. Thank you to the many family members 
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To commence term 4, many of our year six students will be 

setting their alarms for an early start, as they arrive at school on 

Monday at 6:10am to prepare for their departure to Canberra for 

their camp. 
 

During the camp, students will have the opportunity to visit many 

buildings and attractions which are of national significance 

including Parliament House and the Australian War Museum. Our 

students will also be able to participate in a variety of educational 
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workings of a democracy. These experiences and learning will 

support the work students will be doing in their Unit of Inquiry 

on democracy and government. 
 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all 

young Australians being able to visit the national capital as part 

of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in 

meeting the cost of the camp, the Australian government is 

contributing funding of $45 per student under the Parliament 

and Civics Education rebate program. This rebate will be paid to 

our school upon completion of their visit. I look forward to 

conversations with our senior students about their experiences 

when they return. 
 

All schools have recently been reminded by the Department of 

Education and Training of the importance of ensuring all students 

are complying with the mobile phone policy as outlined by DET.  
 

The policy is designed to support teaching and learning, 

promoting learning environments that are free from unnecessary 

distractions. The policy also aims to increase physical activity and 

socialisation at recess and lunch times. A recent review by DET of 

the policy has found that it has reduced the use of mobile 

phones during school hours, with a range of benefits noted by 

principals and teachers. 
 

Our school has its own, local mobile phone policy, which 
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context. A copy of our policy is available at: Student Mobile 
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of staff, parents/carers, and students regarding the use of mobile 

phones by students at school. 
 

With the return to onsite learning for all students in 2022, it is 

important for the school community to focus its collective efforts 

on effective implementation of our local mobile phone policy. As 

such, I encourage families to review our policy and discuss it with 

your child/ren.  
 

The Department of Education and Training has also published a 

parent/carer support page on mobile phones in schools on its 

website. This website includes links to supports for parents/carers 

on safe and responsible technology use at home. 
 

Final preparations are in full swing for our senior school musical 

of Shrek Junior. Currently our year 5 and 6 students are working 

extremely hard at rehearsals in preparation for their performances 

Tuesday and Wednesday, September 13th and 14th at the Cardinia 

Cultural Centre. Our Performing Arts team of Ms Dahmen and Ms 

Reddan are supporting our students in their various endeavours, 

along with other senior level staff members. There are still some 

tickets available for both evenings and may be purchased by 

members of our school community at our general office.  
 

Thank you once again to the families who have already 

completed the parent opinion survey. If you received the link for 

the survey, it would be much appreciated if you complete the 

survey as this provides the school with informative data. The link 

is accessible until Friday, 16th September. 
 

A reminder we have a curriculum day on Thursday, September 

8th. Students do not attend school on this day. Our OSHClub will 
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families on this day. If you require this service you are encouraged 
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With term three school holidays approaching, I would like to 

advise all families that OSHClub is again providing a vacation care 

program for our students at PLPS. Please note that only students 

who are enrolled at our school will be eligible to participate in the 

vacation care program.  
 

Parents who are currently using the service will receive 

information from OSHClub. For parents who are not currently 

using these services, a flyer outlining the vacation care program 

has been included in this newsletter for your information. Any 

inquiries may be directed to OSHClub on 0438 559 017. 
 
Kerrie Kingston-Gains  
Principal 

Principalõs Report 

http://www.plps.vic.edu.au/files/documents/PLPS%20Mobile%20Phone%20Use%20Policy.pdf
http://www.plps.vic.edu.au/files/documents/PLPS%20Mobile%20Phone%20Use%20Policy.pdf
https://www.vic.gov.au/mobile-phones-schools


Admin News  
   

DIARY DATES 
 

Friday 2nd September: District Athletics Carnival (selected students)  

 

Thursday 8th September: Curriculum Day (students do not attend this day)  

 

Monday 12th September: Prep open afternoon 3:30pm - 4:30pm 

 

Tuesday 13th September: Shrek Jr Musical Rehearsal Day (Cultural Centre)  

 

Tuesday 13th September & Wednesday 14th September: Shrek Jr Musical  

 

Monday 3rd October - Friday 7th October: Year 6 Canberra Camp  

   

 

2023  
Prep Enrolments 

 
Enrolments for Prep 2023 are 

now open.  
 

To register for a school tour 
and/or to  receive an  

enrolment pack please call 
5940 9532 or visit 

www.plps.vic.edu.au or the 
school office. 








